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MILLION
LIBRARY RESOURCES

USED

1+
MILLION

LIBRARY CUSTOMERS
SERVED

1.3+
MILLION

LIBRARY ITEMS
CHECKED OUT

The Library received 
the National Medal 

for Museum and 
Library Service

The Mobile 
Studio was 

formally 
launched 

Celebrated the 1st 
year of the

Michelle Obama 
Neighborhood Library

Sunday hours 
were extended
to a total of 4 

library branches

The Long Beach Public Library Foundation provides support 
to enhance the Long Beach Public Library and encourages 
literacy and education for all members of the community.

•	 80,000+ youth attended library programs

•	 22,185 sessions in the Family Learning Centers

•	 8,325 people attended the Summer Reading Program

•	 5,600 dictionaries distributed to LBUSD 3rd graders

•	 4,316 individuals served by the digital Studios

•	 All 12 libraries supported by our Foundation

IMPACT BY THE NUMBERS

Impact numbers reflect the 2017 fiscal year.



DEAR LIBRARY SUPPORTERS,

This has been a monumental year for the Long Beach Public Library!  I thank all of 
you for supporting our efforts to bring literacy programs and educational resources 
to more than 1 million patrons who visited our public libraries this year. 

This summer, the Long Beach Public Library received the National Medal for 
Museum and Library Service, the nation’s highest honor given to libraries and 
museums for exceptional service to the community.  I was joined by library volunteer 
Bryant Ben to accept the national medal at the National Archives Museum in Washington, D.C. on behalf of 
the talented Library staff who made this award possible. Our staff works incredibly hard every day to create 
the quality events, classes and services that earned this award.  I am proud to see this work recognized on a 
national level. 

While the majority of the Library’s funding comes from the City’s General Fund, there are valuable services 
that wouldn’t be possible without the generosity of the Long Beach Public Library Foundation donors.  Without 
your grants and donations, we would not be able to assist thousands of children and families with homework 
assignments, résumés and job applications and also teach new, marketable skills like graphic design, coding, 
stop motion animation and computer literacy through our Family Learning Centers and makerspace Studio 
learning labs.  These programs transform lives and communities. 

For the upcoming year, we’ve set ambitious goals to further connect people, inspire ideas and transform lives.  
We are committed to reaching more children and families and ensuring that they know they can rely on our 
public libraries and library educators as active partners in learning for a lifetime.  We will continue to provide 
self-directed learning, research assistance and instructive and enlightening opportunities that enhance 
the skills of our Long Beach residents.  We exist to partner with our community to meet their personal and 
educational goals. 

Our public libraries are an important part of this city’s educational system—we serve the diverse needs of our 
community and provide education for all.  We greatly appreciate your support of our mission and hope we can 
count on you as we continue to expand our impact in the city of Long Beach. 

Thank you for contributing to the success 
of our award-winning libraries, and making 
such an important investment in the 
human capital of our community.

Sincerely,

Glenda Williams
Director of Library Services

Library volunteer, Bryant Ben; Director of Library Services, 
Glenda Williams; and LBPL Foundation Executive Director, Kate 
Azar with the 2017 National Medal for Museum and Library 
Service in Washington D.C. 1
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FAMILY LEARNING CENTER PROGRAM
For over twenty years, our Library Foundation has 
funded enhancements at our public libraries, but our 
greatest accomplishment by far is the Family Learning 
Center (FLC) program which has impacted the lives 
of hundreds of thousands of visitors. In 1999, the 
Library Foundation raised funds to launch the Family 
Learning Centers to address low literacy rates and 
poor academic performance among the city’s most 
disadvantaged youth. Originally, physical centers were 
launched at each of the 12 libraries with computers, 
textbooks and resources for homework help, research, 
job search assistance, computer access, and digital 
literacy support. 

Now the program has progressed to reach a wider 
community within and outside of the Libraries. 
Programs like Brainfuse allow students and families to 
get one-on-one tutoring, homework help and résumé building assistance from their home, free with a library 
card. But patrons who prefer in-person assistance can still get it through the expertise of Foundation-funded 
Learning Guides. Since the launch of this program, the Learning Guides have held over 500,000 free sessions with 
patrons of all ages.

In our city, where 1 in 4 households lacks an adequate portal to the internet,* these resources are needed now 
more than ever.

In our increasingly digital world, more and more homework, job applications, college applications, and 
communication must be completed online. Our libraries are our city’s greatest resource in bridging the digital 
divide.

Thank you for your support for our Family Learning Center program and everyone who visits — from a child 
completing a project for school, a student researching scholarship opportunities, a job seeker completing an 
online application, or a senior who needs help accessing resources. *2016 American Community Survey
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THE MOBILE STUDIO PREMIERE
On April 1, 2017 the Long Beach Public Library 
launched the Mobile Studio, a makerspace on 
wheels designed to bring digital technology and 
classes on engineering, innovation, and design 
to all of the library branches, schools, parks, 
community events, and nonprofit organizations.

The Mobile Studio is equipped with 3D printers, 
robotics supplies, tablets and more to support 
STEM education throughout Long Beach.

The Library Foundation is thrilled to be part of 
the development of The Studio program from 
the first day it opened at Main Library, to its 
expansion at the Michelle Obama Neighborhood 
Library —and now even more so with the launch 
of its mobile extension, armed to the wheels 
with resources for patrons of every age.

Thanks to the incredible generosity of Library 
Foundation donors Andeavor, the LGA Family 
Foundation, and the California Resources 
Corporation, the Library’s highly trained Studio 
Guides take the Mobile Studio throughout the 
city. 

Visit lbpl.org/studio to learn where the Mobile 
Studio will stop next.
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Mobile Studio ribbon cutting with Library Foundation Board President J.P. 
Shotwell, Andeavor Public and Government Relations Manager Tiffany Rau, 
Director of Library Services Glenda Williams and Long Beach Vice Mayor Rex 
Richardson



STUDIO STORIES
Gifts to the Library Foundation 
provide opportunities for the 
next generation of STEM (science, 
technology, engineering and math)  
workers to develop their skills and 
explore different educational and 
career paths. The Studios  at Main 
and Michelle Obama Neighborhood 
Libraries and the Mobile Studio 
provide thousands of participants 
with access to 3D printers, tablets, 
and desktop computers loaded with 
creative, design, film, and music 
software, free to use under the 
guidance of highly-talented Studio 
Guides. 

Check out what a couple of Studio 
students accomplished at the library.

Meet Janet

Meet Kevin
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THE FIRST YEAR OF A NEW AND INCREDIBLE LIBRARY
On September 10, 2016, nearly 5,000 eager patrons attended the grand opening of the new branch library in north Long Beach, the Michelle Obama Neighborhood Library. The Long Beach Public Library 
Foundation raised over $1 million to support the new library thanks to the library’s Founding Donors.  These gifts have helped the library offer countless opportunities.

Excitement and interest has continued as many thousands of patrons visited the library during its first full year. By the end of September 2017, the Michelle Obama Neighborhood Library had received over 
190,000 visitors enjoying the reading spaces, technological resources, 3D printing programs, job skills enhancement resources, daily programs for children, teens and adults, and so much more.

In just the first six months of operation, library visits increased by 70% and program and class participation increased by 90% compared to the old North Long Beach Library. The library has also received 
awards from the American Public Works Association, the Construction Management Association of America, and national recognition when the Long Beach Public Libraries were awarded the 2017 National 
Medal for Museum and Library Service by the Institute of Museum and Library Services. 

The 12th month of the new library ended with a first for the Long Beach Public Library, the library’s first high school graduation ceremony on September 30, 2017. Last year, the library began offering the 
Career Online High School program for adults to earn a true high school diploma using library resources. These participants completed their education at the new library, which then hosted the graduation 
ceremony. The Library Foundation supports this program with scholarships to make this opportunity accessible to those who need it. So far, 12 students have graduated.

The new library also houses some of the library system’s most-needed new programs. The Cultural Conversations event series highlights Long Beach as “The International City” by bringing patrons and 
community organizations together to share stories and give insight as to what it is like living in another country. Earlier this year, the library opened the first Citizenship Corner in our library system. It holds 
a variety of free resources for those interested in the naturalization process.

The Michelle Obama Neighborhood Library has become a center for learning and development in north Long Beach. This was all made possible thanks to people like you!
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PROMOTING LITERACY
When children enter the fourth grade, their lessons shift. Instead of learning to 
read, they read to learn. Unfortunately, studies show that students who do not read 
proficiently by third grade are four times more likely than proficient readers to leave 
high school without a diploma.*

The Library Foundation works with the Library on programs to inspire and nurture 
the next generation of proficient readers. Thank you to our supporters who join us in 
promoting literacy one reader at a time.

Thanks to generous support to our Library 
Foundation from the Earl B. and Loraine 
H. Miller Foundation, 5,600 dictionary/
thesauruses were gifted to LBUSD 3rd 
graders. The Library’s annual Dictionary Days 
in May of this past year brought 3rd graders 
to the Library for a learning celebration in 
which students got to know their dictionaries 
through dynamic games.

As part of the second annual Mayor’s Book Club event, the 
Library and our foundation joined forces with the Mayor’s 
Fund for Education and the Aquarium of the Pacific to 
promote early literacy with real and fantasy ocean life.

On December 9, Mayor Robert Garcia welcomed New 
York Times best-selling children’s author Jan Brett to the 
Aqaurium to share her latest book, The Mermaid, with 
hundreds of guests. Thanks to the Mayor’s Fund for 
Education, every child who attended received a free copy 
of the book to have signed by the author herself.

The Summer Reading Program addresses the 
“summer slide” by engaging K-12 youth in a 
challenge to read, ensuring that Long Beach 
students maintain the educational gains 
they made during the school year. Thanks 
to generous contributions from the Riordan 
Foundation and Niagra Cares, we supported 
the Library in registering 8,325 participants 
this past summer.

*Campaign for Grade Level Reading

Summer Reading Program

Mayor’s Book Club
Dictionary Days

Mayor’s Fund for Education Executive Director Karissa Selvester; LBUSD Board of 
Education President Megan Kerr; Mayor Robert Garcia; children’s author, Jan Brett;  
Long Beach Public Library Foundation Executive Director Kate Azar;  and Hedgie the 
Hedgehog at the Aquarium of the Pacific
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FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS
Dear Readers, 

Over the last three years, the Long Beach Public Library Foundation has experienced significant 
change. Through it all, we have proven to be a strong organization, due in no small part to our 
hardworking staff, our dedicated Board of Directors, and our loyal donors. 

Since 2015, our Board welcomed a diverse group of new Directors who, alongside our esteemed 
Founder and other experienced Directors, oversee our operations and fiscal solvency. Our Board 
Directors are our best advocates. This year, they spoke at a number of Long Beach City Council 
meetings to help successfully secure city funding for Sunday hours at four library branches. 

Our Foundation invested in talented new staff who brought fresh ideas and skills to our team. We 
have enhanced our communications, spreading the word that libraries are a great investment, and 
better informing donors as to how their gifts support literacy. 

We have increased grant funding by 32%, and secured a number of new partners. We hosted new 
events to engage the next generation of library supporters. This, along with growing our endowment 
to more than $6 million, will allow programs like the Family Learning Center program to serve 
children and families for generations to come. 

We’re proud of what we’ve accomplished in our 21 years. We’ve seen first-hand that libraries 
transform lives and communities. Of course, none of this would be possible without your generous 
support. Thank you for making valuable investments in our libraries, an important piece of Long 
Beach’s public education system.

With gratitude, 

J. P. Shotwell
Library  Foundation
Board President

Kate Azar
Library  Foundation
Executive Director

2% 

55% 
13% 

30% 

0% 
2017 Revenue Actual - $1,023,658  

In-kind Contributions 
Special Events, (Net) Grants 
Endowments 

7% 

17% 

76% 

2017 Expenses Actual - $1,458,366 

Administrative Fundraising Programs 

*Represents revenue and expenses from January 1, 2017 to November 30, 2017

*
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So far this year, the Library Foundation has contributed $1,098,771 directly to Library programs.*



The following represents gifts from December 1, 2016 to November 30, 2017

LITERATI: $10,000+ BIBLIOPHILE: $5,000 - $9,999

IMPRIMATUR: $2,500 - $4,999

PUBLISHER: $1,000 - $2,499 BOOKEND: $500 - $999

Andeavor
Clark R. Green Charitable Foundation
Earl B. & Loraine H. Miller Foundation
Lorrie Hutton
James H. Ackerman Fund
Josephine S. Gumbiner Foundation
The Kenneth T. and Eileen L. Norris Foundation
Margaret Kott
Los Angeles Times Family Fund, a McCormick Foundation fund
Niagara Cares
The Port of Long Beach
The Will J. Reid Foundation
Joe and Karen Zucchero

Seymour and Reva Alban
John Arcos and Janet Leonards
Gerald Bloeser
Employees Community Fund of Boeing California
Margaret and Charles Durnin
Barbara and Jack Irvin
Long Beach Rotary Charitable Foundation
McCarty’s Jewelry
Robert and Karole Pando
Eleanore and Peter Schmidt
Lynn Shrum
Kenny and Jenny Taing
Teak Catering
The William C. Bannerman Foundation
Windes

Anonymous
Dee and Allan Abrahamse
Fay and Lance Adams
AES Alamitos, LLC
Rick Alsagoff and Bruce Alton
Archstone Foundation
Berro Family Foundation, Inc.
Bess J. Hodges Foundation
Kirk Brown
The Dougherty Company 

Insurance Brokers
Epson America
Farmers and Merchants Bank
Donita Van Horik and John Fielder

Schulzman-Neri Foundation
Frank and Margie Newell
The Pie Hole - Long Beach
Plenary Edgemoor Group
James A. Reep Family Foundation
Gene Richey
The Rivera Group - A Real Estate Firm
Sophea Sarin, Chhiang Bun and Family
Patricia and John Shadden
You Khoy Taing and Say Buoy Ea
Kay and Tony Tortorice
Toyota, Inc.
Steve and Elizabeth Westbrook
Erich and Susan Wise

Tamara Achauer and Terry Hodel
Barbara Alpert
Carol and Mike Baghramian
Debra and David Ball
Margaret Smith and Rob Bellevue
Don Knabe, Supervisor, Fourth District, 

County of Los Angeles
Jan and Tim Burke
Ellen Calomiris
Craig Carter
Clark Construction Group
Susan DeLand
Rachel Fabish Schwenn
M. Lissette Flores and Bob Marsocci
Richard D. Green
Marta and Robert Griffin
Nancy Marie Higginson
Joe and Jan Hower
Brad Husen
Jack and Jill of America, Inc.

Long Beach Chapter
Stephanie S. James
JetBlue Airways Corporation

The Fluor Foundation
Frances S. Grover Estate
Dr. Tracie Harvey, M.D. -

A Medical Corporation
Steve Hinds and Mary Hancock Hinds
Cordelia Howard
Italian Food Artisans
Sam Joumblat
Khmer Sarmey Jewelry Inc.
Kinder Morgan Foundation
Mary Lamo-Putnam
Legend Seafood Restaurant Inc.
Peng Long and Serina Tan
Mitsubishi Cement Corp.

Brad Lancaster and Maureen Burns
Robert and Nancy Latimer
Kathrine and James Lingle
Sheila and Ron Litzinger
Margie and Jon Masterson
Matson Navigation Company
Dianne and John McGinnis
Nancy and Charles Merrill
Kim and Larry Neipling
Jim and Jane Nesmith
Margaret and Alex Norman
Christopher Nunley
Panxa Cocina
Paradies Shops
Susan and Lee Redfield
Roe Seafood
JP and Kimberly Shotwell
Doris and Ernie Soriano
Southwest Airlines
Linda Strome and Christin Taber
The Tutoring Center Franchise Corp.
Larry and Janet Watt
Undine Harris Wildman

Aquarium of the Pacific
Cheryl R. Avirom
Katharine and Behtash Azar
Ballast Point Brewing & Spirits
Colleen Bentley
Claire Carsman
Ruth Florea and Thomas Clark
Laura Henriques and Alan Colburn
Lisa Conner
Bill and Jean Crampon
Carolyn De Baca
Cara and Garrett DeGiorgio
Frank Fata
Donna and Donald Gibbs
Mike A. Gipson
Roslyn A. Gray
Stuart and Adrienne Green
Jan Greer
Elizabeth and John Hancock
Douglas P. Haubert
Danita Y. Humphrey
International City Bank
Barrie Lamonte

Thank you!
The Long Beach Public Library Foundation couldn’t 
have accomplished all this without your generous 
support. Our sincerest thanks for all you do!

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR LEADING VISIONARY SUPPORTERS
Kathleen A. Bursley                            Rudolph J. & Daphne A. Munzer Foundation
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BOOKLOVER: $100 - $249

AUTHOR: $250-$499

Shahana Larson
Library Hotel Collection
Long Beach Petroleum Club
Herman Long
Mary May Marks
Patty and Vic McCarty
Linda and William McCullough
Daniel and Pam Munzer

BOOKEND: $500-$999 (CONT.)
Network for Good
Jim Ostach
Russell and Katherine Parsons
Evelyn and John Pohlmann
Faith Porter
Providence Restaurant
The Queen Mary
Tim Raab

Jodi and Thomas A. Reep
David Reid
Yesmean Rihbany
Barbara Schwerin
Linda Silver
Renee B. Simon
Nancy and Preston Smith
Barbara and Edward Sosa

Curtis and Dorothy Spencer
Jodie and Kirk Storey
Susan Stuhlbarg
Deborah Tavlin
Sean Reilly and Jeffrey Toelsin
Total Wine & More
Rick Ware
Sharon Weissman

Anonymous
Christopher Armato
Karen Berry and Ryan Autrey
Bank of America Charitable

Foundation, Inc.
Beaune Imports
Alma Bencomo
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Kathleen and Barry Blodgett
Blue Diamond Jeweler
Ron Brown
John Burkholder
Gwen Butterfield
California State University

Long Beach
Holly Carpenter
Rebecca Caudillo-Jones
Chambers and Chambers

Wine Merchants
William Courtney
Courtyard Marriott 

Long Beach Downtown
Patrick and Trudi Curran

Dorothy McDermott
Metro Wine Marketing
Michael E. Hamlin

and Jaye R. Whitworh
Rosann and Michael Monaghan
Elisabeth Moore
Theresa Morrison
Mozza Restaurant Group
Monica Leff and Michael Nageotte
Joshua B. Norton
Pacific Chorale
Abha and Anil Pandya
Shawn Patton
PRP Wine International
Revel Wine Company
James C. and Barbara Richards
Cathy and Peter Ridder
Susan and Michael Rivard
Odile Ronat
Phyllis and Bruce Saltz
Janice and Richard Schwegler
Melanie Shevlane
Donna and Frank Skinner

Sandra Cutuli
Kenneth Dami
Cecilia and Jose DeSouza
Epic Wines and Spirits
Jordan Fabish
Jan and Dale Fairbanks
Kristi Fischer and Joe Vanderhorst
Jean D. Fullerton
David Gayl
Marcia and Donald Gordon
Theodore Hampton
Demetria and Bill Hayward
The Henry Wine Group
Jan Jackson
Diane Jacobus
Kate Karp
Rose Katsuki
The Pruitt Family
Laugh Factory
Joseph Le Conte
Richard and Barbara Lederer
Long Beach Camerata Singers
Michael Louis Martin

Craig T. Cross
Jim and Vicki Cunningham
Steve and Kathy Curran
Elizabeth and John Day
Jade Candice Dean
Linda and Douglas Drummond
Norma and William Edelhauser
Barbara S. Ellis
Arvin Enriquez
Margaret Magnus and Sam Ervin
Patty Fenoglio
Diane and Donald Fike
Susan and Bruce Foat
Charlene and Ronald Foster
Janet Frazier
Friends of Long Beach Firefighters
Gazette Newspapers’ Writers
Gelson’s Markets
Tobias Geye
David and Harriet Golding
Scott Gorzeman
Carol Grabowski
Mary Frances Griess
Karen Gustafson
Lonnie Henley
Donna J. Hilbert
Karen Holden
Chau-Shin and Ya-Yuan Hsu
Denise K. Ihlenfeldt
International City Theatre
Louise Ivers
N. Lance and Julia F. Jackson
Judith L. Jacobus
Japanese American National 

Museum

Anonymous
A.O.C.
Jacob Adajian
Shirley Ahlgren
Alban Vineyards Inc.
Nicholas Alesso
Lazaro and Robin Alvarez
American Girl Doll (Good 360)
Andrew and Rachel Korcos
Margaret Arbini Madonna
Jon Argenziano
Richard Arko
Bob and Debbie Autrey
Charles Babcock CPA
Patricia Baird and Joseph Herron
Barbara S. Ellis
Sally and Gary Bates
Robert Charles Bellinger
Peter Black
Steven and Katherine Blackmarr
Mary Blythe
Bouchon Restaurant
Don and Lauri Brannon
Richard Brodeur
Linda Bryan-Thompson
George and Margaret Caddle
Grace Cameron
Catherine Campion
Kathleen Chadbourne
Herman Cheung
Shirley Chiavetta
Gordon Cohn
Nancy and Bob Conway
Michael Anthony Core
Costco Wholesale

J&L Jewelers
Joel and Macy Jelinowicz
Johnny Reb’s Southern Roadhouse 

and Catering
Richard and Betty Karnette
Willa Kay and Manuel Arana
Randy and Dale Kemner
Paul and Linda Kennard
Roland R. and Judith E. Kratzner
Sandra Kroll
L.G. Smith Accountancy 

Corporation
La Mirada Theatre for the 

Performing Arts
Carroll Lachnit
Robert Lainez
Linda and Richard Landes
The Lauderback Family
Glenn Moeller
Elsa and Richard Morgan
Leila Mozaffari
Nancy and Ray Mullio
Musica Angelica
Christopher Nelson
Eleanor Newhard
Virginia Oleen
Beverly O’Neill
Sandra O’Neill and Danny Russell
Douglas and Freda Hinsche Otto
Mathew J Pace
Robert Peet and Conrad Rodriquez
Carmen Perez
Marilyn and Edward Philipp
Susan and Braden Phillips
Kristen and Chris Pincherli

Mark and Nancy Smerkanich
Jean Bixby Smith
Marci and Don Smith
Archie Soden
Southern California Soaring 

Academy
Burniece and Les Starck
Susan Stark
Edwin and Pauline Stenberg
Stumpo Wealth Management 

Group - UBS Financial Services
Mary Thoits
Naida Tushnet
Mary Voigt
Charles Weiss
Laura Whalen
Karen Widerynski
The Wine Country
Wine Warehouse
Brandon Woodward
Young’s Market Company

Polly’s Pies Restaurant
James Choi and Diana Porras
Alethea Prattas
Suzie and Mark Price
Carol Quinlan
Pamela and George Rice
William J. Rice
Erin Rice
Dorothy Ricketts
Sandra Riehl
Kathleen Dice and Dennis Rockway
Judith Rollins
Peter Joseph Rosenwald
Michael Sacapanio
Juan Salcedo and Linda Ann Chavez
Juanita Salem
Cindy Sanford
Jerry and Margaret Schubel
Robert and Judith Schuler
Norbert Schurer
Karissa Selvester
Thomas Shadden
Barbara and Leon Shoag
Margaret Shobert
Larry Snider
Dan Soury
Virginia Spina
Alfred Strum
Rolf Sukstorf
Judith Swaaley and James Graton
Henry and Julia Taboada
Taste wine-beer-kitchen
Mary Taylor and Paul Zack
Carl Taylor
Marie Treadwell 11



Thank you!
The Long Beach Public Library Foundation couldn’t 
have accomplished all this without your generous 
support. Our sincerest thanks for all you do!

BOOKLOVER: $100 - $249 (CONT.)

READER: $50 - $99
Anonymous
Jeanne Badgley
Nicole and Ryan Ballard
Barbara Barnes
Beachwood BBQ
Berlin by Portfolio Coffehouse
Nancy Billings
Bixby Knolls Car Wash

& Detail Center
Matthew Bordoni
Mary Brennan
Barbara and Jack Cameron
Patricia and Robert Carambelas
Cards for Causes, LLC
Carpenter Performing

Arts Center
Arlene and Lucy Castillo
Chef Tech Cooking School
Myrna Chessmore
Congregation Ale House Chapters
Rowan Curran
Tom and Margie Curwen
Theresa Dau-Ngo
Bill Davidson
Sarah Louisa Dennis
Jacob and Janis Dickinson
Dog Haus Biergarten
Claudia Foston
Michele & Roger Fricke
Nancy and Claude Friedmann

Dionne Fugate
Kimberly and John Garvey
Barbara and Sheldon Gebb
Norma Grady
Jerry and Renate Greenly
Joan Gustafson
Paul Sammon and Thomas Hall
Frances Harding
Nancy and C.W. Hegelheimer
Avalon Hill
Joseph Hunt
Dolly J. and Richard C. Ickler
In-N-Out Burgers
Roberta and Jeffery Jeannette
Fred and Barbara Jensen
William Johnson
Jongewaard’s Bake ‘n’ Broil
Janet and Richard Katz
Noreen Kerr
Stephen Klein
Valerie and Scott Kramer
Geraldine Landes
Debra Marr-Leisy and William Leisy
Mark and Dena Levinstein
Kay Lindahl
Debra and Jeff Lockwood
Lola’s Mexican Cuisine
Long Beach Marriott
Jessica Losch

Patricia Lynch
Frances Ishii Lyon
Manaow Thai
Claire and William Marmion
Fran Marshall
Betty McCown
Brian Mehler
Michael’s Pizzeria
Susanne and Norman Milkes
Alexander and Catherine Monty
Huguette and Edgar Moran
Brian Mota
Marjorie and Paul Muns
Juana Naranjo
Laura and Ken Nelson
Kenichi Niji
Phyllis O’Connor
Out of Print Clothing
Judy and Donald Pedneault
Suzanne and Dennis Poulsen
Anil Prasad
Karen Pruett
Roger T. Reid
Marie Reidy
Marie Janneke Resnick
Restauration Long Beach
Joann and John Rich
Robert and Kate Smith
Kimberly Rodriguez

Jose Trujillo
Patricia Walker
Janet and George Watts

David Wilborn
Louise Wilde
Virginia Wright Wilky

Glenda Williams
Janice Wills
Anne Simoneu and Bret Witter

Charles Wright
Adeline Yoong

Linda and Larry Rosenlof
Karen Roth
Russo’s Neighborhood Ristorante 

& Bar
Anne Ryder
Salud Juice
Ed and Linda Scheck
Evelyn Schuler
Cynthia Schutz
Ruth Schwartz
Bob Slawson
Jan E. Smith
Stalks and Blooms Florist
Bonnie Swarberg
Sally Tanner-Smock

and Paul Smock
Elizabeth Trapp
Jodie Ullman
Joan and Joseph Van Hooten
Bernice Van Steenbergen
Margery Vandament
John and Alaine Weiss
Wesley R. and Linda H. Wong
Dale C. Whitney, Jr.
Patricia Williams
Kathy Wilson
Kathleen C. Young Booth
Audrey Hyde Zahler
Mona Panitz and Edgar Zwieback

Anonymous
Amazon Smile Foundation
Michael Amiya
Barbara Anders
Andrew and Joanne Strum
Allison Arcos
Jennifer Arenas
Paul Armato
Courtney Armstrong
Delvonne Austin
Mary Barton and Tom Mayes
Bernard J. Johnston and Lynn M. 

Bond
Bigmista’s Barbecue
Laurie and Richard Birkemeier
Blackbird Café
Erica and Doug Bradley
Karna Bramble
William and Laura Brecht
Charles and Karen Brennan
Fiahna Cabana
Karen R. Chamberlain
Olga Chavez
Ruth Christiansen
Bryce Cullinane
Marilyn R Day
Kathleen Desmond

Jan Dinsmore-Block
District Wine
Amanda and Sean Dougherty
Douglas E. and Michelina B. 

Granger
Judith and James Dunn
E.J. Malloy’s
Edward S. and Enette S. Murachver
Jacob Ethan Florez
Vernetta Foote
Kelsey Ford
Judith Gallardo
Kelly and Matthew Garcia
Gary and Maureen Street 

Welborn
Golf N’ Stuff
Carol and Charles Greenberg
Brian and Argelis Grimshaw
David Brooks Hartt
Carol A. Herriage
Judith Hirsch
Stephanie Blakeslee Howard
Precious Huff
Michael Huynh
Ashley Impellitteri
Mary and Maynard Jagodzinske
Gordana Kajer

Richard Kober
Patricia and Ralph Koons
Roma and Chad Kottke
Mike Kulakowski
Taelson Larrow
Legends Restaurant & Sports Bar
Betty Lima
Shelley A. Lipman-Crew
Christina Luallen
Barbara Maas
Celine Malanum
Brenna McLean
Meghan Marie Meek, D.C.
Caroline M. Miller
Barbara A. Shriver
Minda L. Painshab
Andria S. Myers
Nicole Nabor
Nail Cottage by the Sea
Virginia and Donald Nickles
William and Mary Lou Nicolai
Dorothy Orman
Ralphs Grocery Company/Kroger
Tiffany Rau
Samuel Reep
Christina Regnier
Jennifer Rice Epstein

Vice Mayor Rex Richardson
Eileen C. Ringerman
Michelle Brittan Rosado
Elaine Russell
Patricia and John Salkowski
Kristen Sawyer
Nicole Scott
Troy Scott
Elizabeth Scully
Lisa See
Hector Antonio Soto
Timothy J. Sovich
Michael Stewart
Shelly Stratton
Beverly Stunden
Seth Swaaley
Linda M. Tate
Trader Joe’s
Patrick Verebely
Daniel and Angela Villani
Joel Weinberg
Merideth Wiberg
Phanith Yaletchko
William Younglove

WORDSMITH: $49 & UNDER

The following represents gifts from December 1, 2016 to November 30, 2017
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Flight Club • Ale and Farewell • The Handmaid’s Ale • Brew and Renew • The Fault 
in Our Bars • Wort & Catalogue • Ale! Ale! The Gang’s All Here! • The Secret Beer 
Garden • Yeast of Eden • For Whom the Keg Tolls • Beer Mr. Crenshaw • The Scarlet 
Beverage • Beer Farm • Pride and Beer • So long, and thanks for all the beer • War 
and Beer • Ale in the Rye • Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Schnapps • Lager in an 
Ale Land • Pitcher in the Rye • Ale of Two Cities • The Iced Brew Cometh • That Was 
Then and This Is Beer • We Need to Talk About Kevin...and these delicious beers • 
Last Call of the Wild • For Whom the Beer Pours • Olive and a Twist • Winnie the 
Brew • B is for Beer • Like Water for Beer • The Great Hefeweizen • Bell, Book & Beer 
• Lord of the Ales • Fifty Shades of IPA • Horton Beers a Who • The End Is Beer • The 
Foam Also Rises • Gulp Fiction • Macbeer • Lager & Literature • David Coppermug 
• The Barback of Notre Dame • The Beer-drinker’s Guide to the Galaxy • The Three 
Musketbeers • The Hunt for Red Octobetfest • Beer by Beer • How Stella Got Her 
Brews Back • The Sum of All Beers • One Hundred Beers of Solitude • Taming of 
the Brew • Hop Expectations • Jane Beer • Oh, the Beers You’ll Have! • The Beer 
Thief • Wuthering Brewhahas • The Hops of Wrath • The Art of the Beer • Dial M For 
Mulled Cider • Life, the Universe and Beer... • Green Eggs and Ham and Beer • 
Beer and Loathing in Long Beach • Compositions and Cold Ones • You’ve Got Ale 
• Between the Booze and Me • The Beer Runner • Books and Bottles • Dreams of 
My Lager • Of Thee I Drink • Cerveza of Two Masters • Stein, Becks • The Cat in the 
Hat Has a Beer • The Brief Wonderous Ales of Oscar Wao • Beerloved • Death of an 
Alesman • Ales in Wonderland • 1980-Pour • Martin Guzzlewit • Suds Terkel • Brave 
New Suds • Alehouse Five • The Sound and the Brewery • Atlas Chugged • Books 
and Brew • The Lion, the Witch, and the Brewmaster • Harry Potter and the Half-
pint Prince • The Beer Runner • The Thirsty Games • Life of Pint • Ale for Elephants 

BOOKS AND BREWS
YOUNG PROFESSIONALS MIXER

Follow us on Facebook 
@LBPLfoundation for 
news about our next 

mixer in January 2018.

You Can Make a Difference Year Round
A recurring monthly donation to the Long Beach Library Foundation supports our programs all year. 
Even $10 per month, the cost of a couple of cups of coffee, makes a big difference in helping us to 
maintain and expand enhancements at the Long Beach Public Library for thousands of visitors to enjoy.

You can choose to donate monthly with the attached envelope, online at LBPLfoundation.org/donation 
or by calling (562) 628-2441. 

COMING SOON
On September 19, Long Beach librarians, library 
supporters, and our city leaders gathered to celebrate 
and sign the first steel beam bolted in place at what will 
soon become the New Main Library. The Rotary Club of 
Long Beach marked the occasion with a gift of $250,000 
in support of early literacy at the new library.

The New Main Library is targeted to open in the summer 
of 2019. We will be sharing updates on the progress on 
social media and our website, LBPLfoundation.org.

To discuss naming opportunities in the New Main Library, 
please contact Erica Bradley at Erica@LBPLfoundation.

Top: Rendering of future Main Library, Plenary-Edgemoor Civic Partners
Bottom: First steel beam signing with Library Foundation Board President J.P. Shotwell, 
Rotary Scholarship Chair Jane Netherton, Rotary President Steve Keesal, Director of Library 
Services Glenda Williams, and Library Foundation Executive Director Kate Azar
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Long Beach Public Library Foundation
65 Pine Avenue, Suite 875
Long Beach, California 90802
www.LBPLfoundation.org 
 (562) 628-2441

Follow us @LBPLfoundation

LONG BEACH PUBLIC LIBRARY LONG BEACH PUBLIC LIBRARY

Visit www.LBPL.org, or your local branch, to learn 
about upcoming events and programs happening at 
the 12 Long Beach Public Libraries.

Your support makes a difference!


